

College of Letters and Science Department of History

Holton Hall PO Box 413 Milwaukee, WI 53201-0413 U.S.A. 414 229-4361 phone

April 30, 2010

Michael Orban P O Box 1031 West Bend, WI 53095

Dear Mr. Orban:

I am writing to let you know how much I appreciated you taking time out of your busy schedule to speak to my class on March 18. Students valued learning from your experiences as a veteran of the Vietnam War. The issues you raised as well as the images you shared helped them to better understand all that was going on at the time. Although the lessons from Vietnam continue to be mentioned in public discourses, students often do not comprehend the challenges that soldiers faced there as well as the impact following their return home. Your first hand experiences clearly contributed to their increased understanding of this era in American history.

We are honored to have had you as guest speaker and I hope that you will be willing to come and speak in future classes. Thank you very much.

Sincerely,

Chia Youyee Vang, Ph.D.

Assistant Professor